
LAS PALMAS 

A MESSAGE FROM THE MASTER 
We are now embarking on another new year, and 

it is fitting to wish each and every one of you a very 
happy and prosperous New Year. I offer to all of my 
brethren my sincere gratitude for the privilege of 
being your Master for this coming year. To me, it is 
the greatest honor that can be bestowed on any one 
person, and I'm deeply grateful. With the assistance 
of the fine officers of Las Palmas, we are going to 
have a great year. 

Roy Gerard, who has been the Chairman of the 
DeMolay Board for the last five years, has resigned, 
and I have appointed Henry W. Schneider as chairman. 
Brother Roy has done an excellent job and was dedi-
cated to the DeMolay boys. Brother Henry is no 
stranger to DeMolay, and I feel he will do an excellent 
job. Our chapter dad for DeMolay is De Van Neuen-
schwander. Frank Wright has agreed to be candidates 
coach and Gene Glonder will take charge of refresh-
ments. Our new Marshal, Bobbie C. Bingham, will be 
an asset to the line as he is a dedicated man. Bobbie 
in civilian life is with the Fresno City Police Depart-
ment. Congratulations, Bobbie. 

Fraternally, Ralph Saroyan, Master 

A MESSAGE FROM OUR PAST MASTER 

Brethren: 
As my year as Master comes to a close, I 

would like to thank you brethren for giving me the 
opportunity to serve you. It has been enjoyable and 
rewarding. I would like to thank the officers and 
committees for the cooperation they have given to me 
and to the Las Palmas Dates an extra thanks for the 
tireless time and service they have rendered to me 
and the lodge. To the officers and candidates coaches 
a battery of three times three for the endless time and 
service they have given to me and the lodge. Again, 
THANK YOU, and may the good graces of God be 
with you all through the coming year. 

Sincerely and Fraternally, 
George W. Pope, Master 

IN MEMORIAM 

L. G. Perkins 

	  LAS PALMAS 	  

THE SECREDARYS CORNER 
Our year of 1971 is now just a 

memory — I hope that it treated you 
well and that the New Year before 
us will be even bigger and better 
for you. 

I am pleased the way our 1972 
dues are coming in from our mem-
bership and particularly the contri-
butions to our "Masonic Homes". 
A good percentage of those paying 
dues so far have contributed to the Homes. Keep up 
the good work and if I should be a little tardy in 
returning your dues receipt, bear with me as my 
office work load now is pretty heavy and I am not 
the "fastest typist". 

Speaking of dues — I am particularly concerned 
about 35 members who have not as yet paid their 
1971 dues. Please do this now without any further 
delay for it is imperative that you do so as you must 
be in current standing with your lodge. If for some 
reason you are unable to pay your delinquent dues 
please so advise me. 

I hope that one of your New Year's resolutions 
will be to attend your Lodge periodically throughout 
the year and enjoy the good fellowship that always 
prevails at Las Palmas. 

I will look forward to hearing from you and to 
seeing you in "My Lodge and Yours" — Las Palmas. 

Norm Foley, P.M., Secretary 

CALENDAR 
January 6 -- 1ST DEGREE 

January 8 -- INSTALLATION OF 
OFFICERS FOR 1972 
8 P.M. -- DINNER AT 
6 P.M. 

January 13 -- 2ND DEGREE 

January 20 -- DINNER WITH OUR DATES, 
6:30 P.M. -- STATED MEET-
ING, 7:30 P.M. 

January 27 -- DEGREE 
• 	, 

WATCH FRESNO BEE NO1 ICES FOR ANY CHANGES 



COMMITTEES FOR 1972 

AUDIT AND FINANCE 

P. L. Lewis 	 J. C. Shaw 	 Green L. Young 

RELIEF 
Ralph Saroyan 	P. L. Lewis 	N. S. Foley, P.M. 	J. C. Shaw 

NECROLOGY 
A. D. Dadmun 	 W. W. Hern 	 Bill Tunnel 

BLOOD BANK 
0. F. Lingerfelt 	 P. 0. Humbert 

DELINQUENT DUES 
N. S. Foley, P.M., Chairman 

J. C. Shaw 
	

Dan Eckland 
	

G. L. Young 

SICKNESS AND FUNERAL ATTENDANCE 

Herber Moreland James A. Saleh 	H. L. Buckalew, P.M. 
A. D. Dadmun 	L. A. Gottner 	 M. E. Allred 
E. C. Carpenter 	 W. H. Ahlenslager 

CANDIDATES' RECEPTION 

Green L. Young, Chairman R. E. Day A. Lung S. Zetz C. Fox 
B. C. Bingham 	 W.S. Wong 	 C. W. Burchnell 
J. Ogden 	 K. Steinnes 	 T. Ronlake 

SOJOURNERS' RECEPTION 

Green L. Young, Chairman 	 Dan Eckland, Co-Chairman 
All Master Masons Raised 1972 

APPLICANT SCREENING 

G. B. Posson, P.M., Chairman 	J. Elia 	E. J. Jackson 
K. Potter H. E. Bailey B. Tunnell A. N. Graves M. Ginsburg 

C. W. Burchnell 

OFFICERS' COACHES 

L. A. Gottner, P. M 	 A. D. Dadmun, P.M. 

CANDIDATES' COACHES 

W. F. Wright, Chairman 
P W. Ford 	F. D. Wolf 	F. N. L. Dake 	A. Lung 
J. I. Tucher T. B. Ronlake R. E. Day G. L. Young K. 0. Steinnes 
C. L. Fox 	E. W. Vanderburgh 	K. E. Hallmark 	D.R. Perry 
B. C. Bingham J. K. Baird M. G. Terrell R. 0. Olson 

P. N. McPherson 

PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Paul Shelley, Chairman 	Wallace Scott 	E. W. Vanderburgh 

MASONIC INFORMATION & RESPONSIBILITY 

W. E. Wharton 	M. E. Allred, P.M. 	W. H. Ahlenslager, P.M. 

CONSTITUTION OBSERVANCE 
K. Potter, Chairman 



YOU ARE CORDIALLY INVITED 

TO THE 

68TH ANNUAL INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS OF LAS PALMAS LODGE, 

JAN. 8, 1972, AT 8 P.M. 

THERE IS TO BE A GENUINE SHISH KEBAB DINNER AT 6 P.M. 

PRECEDING THE INSTALLATION. RESERVATIONS ARE A MUST. 

PLEASE MAIL THIS CARD BEFORE JAN. 3, 1972. 

PLEASE RESERVE 	 PLATES FOR 
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